M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

RANDY POE, SUPERINTENDENT



KAREN BYRD, CHAIRPERSON



BOARD MEMBERS

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN

DATE:
JULY 3, 2019
RE:                 MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT TO PARTICIPATE IN THE SOURCES OF STRENGTH YOUTH SUICIDE PREVENTION PROJECT AT CONNER HIGH SCHOOL
                         The Conner High School Counseling Department has requested to participate in the Sources of Strength Youth Suicide Prevention project.
                          Sources of Strength is a best practice youth suicide prevention project designed to harness the power of peer social networks to change unhealthy norms and culture, ultimately preventing suicide, bullying, and substance abuse. The mission of Sources of Strength is to prevent suicide by increasing help seeking behaviors and promoting connections between peers and caring adults. Sources of Strength moves beyond a singular focus on risk factors by utilizing an upstream approach for youth suicide prevention. This upstream model strengthens multiple sources of support (protective factors) around young individuals so that when times get hard they have strengths to rely on.
                          Sources of Strength has been shown to: increase youth-adult connectedness; increase in peer leader’s school engagement;  peer leaders in larger schools were four times more likely to refer a suicidal friend to an adult; increase positive perceptions of adult support for suicidal youth and the acceptability of seeking help. 

                         The KY Division of Behavioral Health (DBH) has grant funding to pay for the training once a school is ready for that.  Conner High School has agreed to complete the DBH best practice requirements for the use the of the grant funds.  Those include an online assessment of the school’s policies and procedures, collection of data at two separate times on students deemed at risk of suicide (no names) and referred for services, and participation in our statewide evaluation of the program.  

      I have attached a copy of the Memorandum of Agreement for Sources of Strength for your reference.  

I recommend the board approve the Memorandum of Agreement for Sources of Strength through the KY Division of Behavior Health, as presented.


